Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

October 13, 2010

Vice-Chairperson Bruce Henthorn called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Hiawatha Conference Room.  Present: Deb Theis, Larry Eveland, Bill Hornett and Bruce Henthorn  Absent: Joe Helle Guests: Rick Wolfe, Liz Goater, Rick Nash, James Nash, Rick Sizemore, and Richard Bader
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Bill Hornette, second by Deb Theis, to approve September 8, 2010, minutes.  Motion carried.

Hiawatha Kids League Improvement Requests
Representatives from the Hiawatha Kids League explained to the Parks Commission that some improvements are needed to the baseball diamonds. The City owns all land and buildings in the parks (including the concession stand and diamonds). The Hiawatha Kids League owns everything inside the concession stand and the equipment they use.  The first priority of the Hiawatha  Kids League is diamond 4 because it is a safety issue. The dug outs are washing out and the sand, rock, etc is washing down over the walking trail. There is an estimate for repairing this by putting in a french drain and 6 inch curb to run the water out of the area. Additional work to diamond 2 that has some drainage issues could be corrected with tile and rock as well. The estimate for this is $6500.

Priority 2 is fencing for all of diamond 5 (take out the old and move the current backstop) and sections that need to be replaced in other areas on the diamonds. The total for this is $10,820. 

Concrete will need to be poured for these three diamonds (2, 4, and 5). It is difficult to get a concrete company to come in for such a small project so this is something the city may be able to help. 

Rick Sizemore said he would ask the Hiawatha Kids League’s board for a 50/50 partnership. An estimate for the priority projects would be $ 6,500 – diamond 2, 4; $ 10,820 – diamond 5; $2,320 for concrete. This totals an estimate of $15,000 – at $7,500 for each entity. The city would also like to install a separate electric meter to track HKL use. $2500

Other diamond improvements included: roofing the concession stand $4,100, adding a garage $9,600, and additional bleachers $2,991. Angie Cole stated we will start the departmental budgeting process at the next meeting. 

Motion by Bill Hornett, second by Larry Eveland, to recommend to City Council to approve adding the Hiawatha Kids League projects for diamonds 2, 4, and 5 to the Capital Improvement Plan for a total of $7,500. Motion carried. 
Guthridge Park Requests

Park and Recreation Director Cole explained that Hiawatha Lions Club, Hiawatha Kids League, and the Kennedy’s have requested use of Guthridge Park.  As you can see there are some conflicts but these can be settled as the Lions Club and Kids League do each year.  The Kennedy’s are not a formal association but will be ASA certified in January that started up a girls youth fast pitch program on their own.   They will have insurance and 4 teams practicing together basically, 2 10U teams, 1 12U, and 1 14U.   
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to recommend to City Council to approve the Hiawatha Lions Club’s request to use Guthridge Park for Hog Wild Days, June 12-22, 2011. Motion carried. 


Motion by Bill Hornett, second by Deb Theis, to recommend to City Council to approve the Hiawatha Kids League’s request to use Guthridge Park ball diamonds for the 2011 season for the dates available. Motion carried.

Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis to recommend to City Council to approve the Kennedy’s request to use Guthridge Park for their 2011 season for the dates available. Motion carried.

Recreation Program Price Review

Angie Cole explained that Hiawatha currently has the lowest price in the area for Soccer and Blastball. To keep up with equipment prices, t-shirts, and an increase in participation she recommended raising the prices from $20 to $22 per session.

Motion by Bill Hornett, second by Deb Theis to approve raising the prices of Soccer and Blastball from $20 to $22 per session. Motion carried.

Hiawatha Activity Brochure Discussion

Angie Cole asked the Commission for suggestions for the new 2011 Activity Brochure. The Commission liked the current brochure set up and pictures. Angie Cole commented she’d like a clearer printing job since some of the pictures, etc. are blurry. She plans to go out for bid on printing. 
PARK UPDATE:

Capital Improvement Plan

FY 10/11 Considerations:

· Recreation Center/Pool Feasibility Study  -  $5,000.  Angie Cole updated the Commission regarding a meeting held with Gary Rogers, City Administrator, Bob Carlson from the YMCA, and herself. They discussed the YMCA’s new facility being built in Marion and options for Hiawatha to have a secondary location of the YMCA after the initial building is established. Bob Carlson said he would keep them informed of the process and progress. The Commission agreed to hold off on the feasibility study budgeted for this year because of this information and the new Library plans. 

· Angie also explained that the City will be considering sites for development of park land and all other city land in a broad scope. 
RECREATION UPDATE

Playing for Keeps held on October 9th raised $6,002. This is triple what we made last year. We dropped our costs by $626.38.  Budweiser and Cedar Ridge Vineyard provided some unique and seasonal beverages to taste and Bata’s Catering provided a variety of heavy hors devours.  We secured a musical talent, Nassor Cooper. 

Facebook has also proven to be a useful vessel to market our auction items and other promotional Playing for Keeps material. 
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Larry Eveland, to adjourn at 8:10 p.m.   Motion carried.








Bruce Henthorn, Vice Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
